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Pictou County Recreation took a group of kids to
the Shubenacadie Wildlife Park on July 16 for the
first trip of the year.



Contact the Municipality of Pictou County 

Call UsPhysical Address Mailing Address

902-485-4311
902-752-1530

46 Municipal Drive
Pictou, N.S. 

B0K 1H0

P.O. Box 910
Pictou, N.S
B0K 1H0

Office Hours

Monday - Friday
8:30 AM to 4:30 PM

You can pay your property tax or water bills online
through your bank by following these instructions: 

To begin, you must have a separate payee for each;
taxes and water. 

Property Taxes
Go to “Add Payee”

 Search “Pictou”
 Select “Pictou County Taxes”

 Add all 8 digits of your Municipal Account number

Water Utility
Go to “Add Payee”

 Search “Pictou”
 Select “Pictou County Water”

 Add all 8 digits of your Municipal Account number 

You can also pay your property tax bills by dropping a
cheque into the mail. The address is:
  The Municipality of Pictou County

P.O. Box 910, Pictou
Nova Scotia, B0K 1H0

Visit our administration building Monday to Friday
from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. to pay your bill in person. 

Payment options

To report a problem with a streetlight
please call 

902-485-1201 or email
outages@munpict.ca

If you have a MOPC public works
emergency 

after hours, call 902-301-1825

The MOPC’s GeoHub provides
information such as building permits or to

submit a bylaw complaint. 
Check it out at https://mopc-
pictoucounty.hub.arcgis.com

How can 
we help?

MOPC employee Theresa Welsh ran into
former MOPC summer student (and
current Central Nova MP) Sean Fraser
while piping together at the Ship Hector
launch on Saturday. Fraser worked at the
MOPC the summers of  2003 and 2004.



The Municipality of Pictou County will be holding its
property tax rate.

Council for the Municipality of Pictou County voted on
July 7, 2025, to approve a $26,065,443 operating budget.
The tax rate for the 2025/26 fiscal year will be
$0.815/$100 assessed value for residential and resource
properties and $1.825/$100 assessed value for
commercial properties.

Warden Robert Parker said Council is happy to be able to
hold the tax rate, although he noted residents may still
be paying more for taxes because of increasing property
value assessments. Assessments are determined by the
independent Property Valuation Services Corporation
without input from the Municipality.

“Much like our individual homes and businesses, the
County’s cost of doing business also increases each year,
including salaries and wages, repairs and maintenance
and meeting demand for new services,” Parker said.
“Our efforts will always be aimed at balancing our
budget and trying to keep tax bills to the lowest possible
increases.”

The MOPC budgeted $9,397,258 for protective services
in the 2025/26 fiscal year, which is 31% of the operating
budget. It will also pay a mandatory contribution of
$6,766,233 for education, which is 22% of the operating
budget. The budget also allocates more than $800,000
for grants that benefit community groups and programs
in Pictou County.

Council also approved its Capital Investment Plan at the
July 7 meeting. Some capital projects included in this
year’s plan are the new sidewalks in Blue Acres and work
on the MacLellan’s Brook and Coalburn area water
project, as well as numerous other smaller projects and
upgrades throughout the county.

“It is your taxpayer dollars that pay for all these
improvements, and more are always in demand,” Parker
said. “Our job, as elected Councillors, is to judge very
carefully which and how many projects to undertake,
while at the same time being aware of ever-increasing
costs of running our County. And it must always fit
within an envelope that is fair to our taxpayers. Our
Council pledges to try hard to be fair to all.”

MOPC holds tax rate





Most roads in rural Pictou County are
owned and maintained by the Province of

Nova Scotia. If you have a road
maintenance concern, you can contact the

Department of Transportation
 toll-free at 1-844-696-7737.

Did you know?

Landfill vouchers are available from
May 1st to Nov. 30.

 Get yours at the MOPC office or by
mail. Call 902 485-4311 for more

information.

Looking for a
landfill voucher?

Marlie Chisholm is working with Coastal Nova
Scotia this summer to help share information
about activities and events in our region.
Coastal Nova Scotia has once again set up a
visitor information station at the Municipality of
Pictou County's Administrative Building at 46
Municipal Drive in Pictou.

Flag raising
People First Pictou County held a
Disability Pride Flag Raising at
the MOPC Admin building July
15. Guest speakers shared about
their experiences growing up in
Pictou County and the success
and independence they've been
able to create despite the
challenges and discrimination
they faced. People First Pictou
County is a self-advocacy group
of  members who have been
labelled with an intellectual
disability. Their vision is for all
citizens to live equally in
community.












